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    October 11, 2017 Minutes

President Bob Kula called the meeting to order at 6:44pm.  Bob Kula, Tony Guerrieri, Melissa Cartee,  Sharon Vogel, Brian Moe, Todd Schuerman, Emily Heidloff, LeslieAnn Sjodin, Joe Stahoviak, Lynn Tiffany, Jim Tiffany, Joe Palmer, Sharon Wilson

Minutes from September 13, 2017  were reviewed.  Sharon Vogel motioned to approve and Sharon Wilson seconded the approval of the Minutes.  All were in favor.

Old Business – In reference to Booster Club Bylaws, Bob Kula would like to elaborate on “volunteer time” (Article II, Section 2). Per Bob, volunteer time is not always trackable through time spent in concession stands.  Members may do work in other capacities that are behind the scene. Suggested changing verbiage. Sharon W. would like a cash handling process added. Bob stated we have a process in place with the Square. Sharon W. would like a process especially for larger events when the Square is not available to track and reconcile money. Tony added that the event Sharon is referencing was a one time thing and all events will be ran through the Square. Sharon stated she will come up with an idea for the Treasurer position and present to the Board. Todd suggested adding the Social Media position as a position that is voted upon. He would also like clarification on donations as they are not addressed in the Bylaws. What kind of items are donated? Who fulfills them? Should we set limits? Who tracks them? Bob suggested the Board come up with a number to cap or decide as a case by case by the next meeting. LeslieAnn Sjodin added she contacted a sponsor for Turkey Trot and received 300 boxes of toothpaste.  Melissa motioned to accept Old Business report. Tony seconded. All were in favor.

Athletic Director Report – Brian Moe mentioned depending on how Cross Country team does we will receive a request from coaches for t-shirts. Lynn motioned to accept the Athletic Director's report. Jim seconded. All were in favor.

Coaches Requests- none.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

President Bob Kula – Bob asked Brian Moe to confirm with Jim if he will drive the bus again this year. Andrea will set up course marshalls. Bob also stated we will send off walkers 30 mins. prior to runners. He will also contact the police and fire departments and will follow up with permit. Will also order trophy. Thank you to the Tiffany’s for spearheading the new cheese cups and machines. Concessions group we will need 30 hot dogs and 30 hamburgers donated to the Wrestling team for their 10/13 cookout. Todd motioned to accept the President’s report. Melissa seconded. All were in favor.

Vice President Tony Guerrieri – Tony mentioned there used to be a bucket when grilling, but it is no longer there. Asked Brian Moe if we could get a replacement.  Also mentioned if there are any ideas we could use to protect concrete while grilling. Todd motioned to accept The Vice President’s report. Sharon seconded. All were in favor.

Volunteer Coordinator Sharon Wilson – Sharon mentioned she needs help in filling open/close shifts with Board members. Maybe we need to look at new processes to fill spots. Suggestions welcomed. Athletic website is now updated so VolunteerSpot will open soon. Upcoming events: Soccer Sectional 10/24, 10/27; Girls bball Green/White game; Turkey Trot (all call); Baguba. Melissa motioned to accept the Volunteer Coordinator’s report. Jim seconded. All were in favor.

Secretary Melissa Cartee – Melissa had nothing new to report.. Todd motioned to accept the Secretary’s report and Lynn seconded.  All were in favor.

Co-Concessions Sharon Vogel, Lynn Tiffany, Jim Tiffany  – Roberta’s husband will be doing pulled pork for the Central/North football game. Sharon V. requested Bob to add the Tiffany’s to the Sam's Club account. Concessions will continue to use Jimanos until we can come up with another vendor. Tony motioned to accept the Co-Concessions report and Todd seconded.  All were in favor.

Spirit Wear Coordinator Todd Schuerman  – Invoices were went to Eddie to be paid. Lawn flags options were presented to the Board and can be ordered through Urban Outfitters, however they seemed to be pricey. Todd would also like to receive a list of approved vendors. Per Bob, we do not have/need a list. Due diligence should be used for all vendors. Melissa motioned to accept the Spirit Wear Coordinator report and Lynn seconded.  All were in favor.  

Treasurer Eddie Jacobs – Eddie was absent from this meeting.

Social Media Doug Magno – Doug was absent from this meeting.

New Business – None

Sharon V. motioned and Tony seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:13 P.M.; the motion was passed.  The next general meeting will be held in Room 1350 on November 8, 2017.

Minutes were taken and prepared by Melissa Cartee
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